

## PUBLIC

Ms Linda Omar

Committee Clerk

Standing Committee on Environment and Public Affairs

Legislative Council

Parliament House

Perth, WA,6000

25<sup>th</sup> October 2010

Dear Ms Omar,

I am writing to you regarding the inquiry into Cockburn Cement. Over the recent years we have noticed an increase in the amount of dark grey dust in our back yard. We have attributed this to Cockburn Cement. We have made attempts to clean and remove it from our outdoor furniture only have it return to the same state within a matter of days. This has limited our want and ability to utlise our outdoor area.

Similarly we have noticed a significant amount of grey dust in our roof space. Again we feel that this is due to Cockburn Cement.

Depending on the strength and direction of the wind an odour on some days can be smelt from Cockburn Cement.

We are a family with young children and our other concern is the impact that Cockburn Cement may have on our family's health.

Thank you for your time in considering the matters mentioned above and we await the results of the inquiry.

Regards,

John and Nicole Tepana